Minutes – May 5, 2015
City of Patterson, Louisiana 

The regular meeting of the Mayor and Council of the City of Patterson, Louisiana was held on Tuesday, May 5, 2015.  The meeting was held at 1314 Main Street in the Council meeting room at 7:00 PM.

Mayor Rodney Grogan presided over the meeting.

A PUBLIC HEARING was held for the Ordinances levying a General Alimony Tax of 8.20 mills and levying 16.00 mills for the Public Improvement Bond for Waterworks Issues Tax; also an Ordinance to Authorize Exchange of Property with the school board, and to change the time of the meeting and meeting place.  No comments or discussion on the public hearing.  
REGULAR MEETING

The Mayor called to order the Council Meeting.

Reverend Steve Porter of United Methodist Church of Patterson led the Invocation.
Councilmember John Rentrop led the Pledge of Allegiance.
A Roll Call was taken.  Councilmembers present were Travis Darnell, Larry Mendoza, John Rentrop, Joe Russo, III, and Sandra Turner. 
Also present was City Attorney Russel Cremaldi and Clay Breaud of Providence/GSE.
Motion was made by Councilmember Mendoza and seconded by Councilmember Russo to dispense with the reading and approve the April 7, 2015 Minutes. All Councilmembers voted yea. 
Motion was made by Councilmember Darnell and seconded Councilmember Rentrop to accept the submission of the financial statement with period ending March 31, 2015.   All Councilmembers voted yea.

Mayor Grogan asked for a moment of silence for Paul Boudreaux of Boo’s Quick Stop.
Mayor Grogan announced that Councilmember Joe Russo led the Central Catholic girls’ softball team to Class 1A State Championship Title 

Mayor Grogan announced that Patterson’s Kenny Hilliard was drafted to the NFL.
No public comment.

Pat Blanco with the St. Mary Council on Aging spoke.  May was declared “Older Adult Month” by Patterson, Berwick, and Morgan City.  Ms. Blanco gave a brief agenda on what events the seniors had planned.   
Nicholas Larocca, spoke about running for District Judge and asked for support.

Danika Foley spoke on the ordinance for the time of the council meeting. 

Mayor Grogan recognized Zane Bartley, a fourth grader at Hattie Watts Elementary School, for receiving the Cox Inspirational Hero Award.  
Steve Bierhorst, Public Works Director, discussed the road issues around the city.  

Ryan Aucoin, Community Development Director, gave the Intercity Cleanest City Contest results.
Motion was made by Councilmember Rentrop and seconded by Councilmember Russo to adopt an Ordinance levying the General Alimony Tax of 8.20 Mills for the year 2015 on all property situated in the City of Patterson.   A roll call vote was held.  Councilmembers Darnell, Mendoza, Rentrop, Russo and Turner voted yea.  No councilmember was absent or abstained.
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Motion was made by Councilmember Mendoza and seconded by Councilmember Darnell to adopt an Ordinance to levy millage rates of 16.00 mills for Public Improvement Bond for Waterworks issues for the year 2015 on all property situated in the City of Patterson.  A roll call vote was held.  Councilmembers Darnell, Mendoza, Rentrop, Russo and Turner voted yea.  No councilmember was absent or abstained.

Motion was made by Councilmember Mendoza and seconded by Councilmember Turner to adopt an Ordinance Authorizing the Exchange of property with the School Board.  A roll call vote was held.   Councilmembers Darnell, Mendoza, Rentrop, Russo and Turner voted yea.  No councilmembers were absent or abstained.
Motion was made by Councilmember Rentrop and seconded by Councilmember Mendoza to amend the caption on Ordinance No. 2015-04-C to read Amending Section 2-1 and Section 2-2 of the Code of Ordinances.  A roll call vote was held.  Councilmembers Darnell, Mendoza, Rentrop, Russo and Turner voted yea.  No councilmembers were absent or abstained.
Motion was made by Councilmember Turner and seconded by Councilmember Darnell to Amend Ordinance 2015-04-C on Sec. 2-1 for the time of meetings for the mayor and city council to begin at 6:30.  A Roll Call vote was held and all councilmembers voted yea.
Motion was made by Councilmember Rentrop and seconded by Councilmember Mendoza to adopt Ordinance 2015-04-C as amended to be effective June Council Meeting.  A roll call vote was held.  Councilmembers Darnell, Mendoza, Rentrop, Russo and Turner voted yea.  No councilmembers were absent or abstained.
After a brief discussion, motion was made by Councilmember Mendoza and seconded by Councilmember Rentrop to put a 4-way stop sign on the corner of Tiffany and Waveland.   A roll call vote was held.  Councilmembers Darnell, Mendoza, Rentrop, Russo and Turner voted yea.  No councilmembers were absent or abstained.
Reginald Weary, City Accountant, explained and submitted the 2015-2016 Budget.  
Mr. Matherne, a resident of Church Street, got a petition for a speed limit sign signed by residents of Church Street.  He gave a brief discussion on the need for a speed limit sign on the 100 block of Church Street from Main Street to First Street.  Motion was made by Councilmember Mendoza and seconded by Councilmember Rentrop to reduce speed to 15 MPH and put a speed limit sign on the one way section of Church Street.
Mr. C. C. Stewart requested a permit for a 5K run/walk to support critical diabetes research.  Motion was made by Councilmember Mendoza and seconded by Councilmember Darnell to allow the STEP OUT - WALK TO STOP DIABETES be held on June 6, 2015 at Cherry Park.  All councilmembers voted yea.
Dr. Olivier requested a can shake May 30, 2015 from 10 AM to 2:00 PM at the intersection of Catherine and Main Street for Mt. Pisgah Lodge.  Motion was made by Councilmember Darnell and seconded by Councilmember Mendoza to allow the lodge to hold a can shake.  All councilmembers voted yea.
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Motion was made by Councilmember Mendoza and seconded by Councilmember Rentrop to accept the recommendation from the Planning Commission to subdivide the property at 223 Enterprise Avenue into three lots.  Ryan Aucoin, Community Development/Affairs, advised that all subdivided lots meet the minimum standards of the design for new lots per the City’s Subdivision Appendix. A roll call vote was held and all councilmembers voted yea.          
Clay Breaud with Providence/GSE presented an engineering report.
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, Councilmember Mendoza made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilmember Rentrop.  All Councilmembers voted yea.
/s/ Angela Shilling-Boyles, City Clerk                           /s/ Rodney A. Grogan, Mayor
